
Welcome to

Deerfield ElementarySafety is very important to all of us. Please follow these guidelines to help all of 
our students, staff, and patrons.

•Upon entering the Deerfield Elementary School Driveway, please maintain a 
single file line in the right hand lane. Vehicles should pull up to the most forward 
spot before stopping. Parents should remain in the vehicle. Please do
not block the crosswalk. The bus lane is reserved for buses 15 minutes before 
and after school starting and ending times. Remember we have two starting and 
two ending times for school.

•All passengers should exit and enter vehicles on the curbside of the vehicle. The 
outer lane of the driveway is for people exiting the school. Please do not let 
students exit or enter your car until you are curbside. Do not use the
parking lot as a drop off or pick up lane.

•If you need to run into the school for any reason, you should park in the front 
parking lot. Do not leave your car unattended by the curb. Parents using the front 
lot before and after school should park and walk with their children to and from 
the building using the designated crosswalks.

•If parents park on the street, students should use the sidewalk near the crossing 
guard to enter the school and not cut through the parking lot. Children being 
dropped off on the north side of the street should cross Harvey Boulevard
using the crossing guard.

•The Kindergarten turn around is for Kindergarten pick up only at 3:30.

Parent Drop Off and Pick Up Guidelines

Bikes, blades, and boards
If students roller blade, or ride a skateboard, scooter or bike to school, they 
must walk them when they get onto school grounds. Bike racks are in the back 
of the school. Please lock up your bikes!

(801) 610-8106

4353 W. Harvey Blvd

Cedar Hills, UT 84602

http://deerfield.alpineschools.org/

Everyday is a 
Good Day at 

Deerfield!
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Attendance
1. Upon arrival at school, students should stay outside to play until the bell rings. 

When the bell rings, teachers will escort students to their classrooms while other 
teachers will be waiting by the classroom door to greet the children

2. The front door and the office are opened for parent use from 7:30 A.M. to 4:00 P.M.

3. Parents are requested to notify the school prior to, or the morning of their child's 
absence. The school phone number is 610-8106. Teachers will contact parents after 
three unexcused absences.

4. Students arriving late should have a note from their parent and take it to their 
classroom teacher so they can be marked excused late. 

5. To check your student out during school, you or someone on your Emergency 
Contact list must come to the main office. 

From Principal

I want to welcome you to Deerfield Elementary!!! We have an outstanding school 
with supportive and caring teachers, students, parents, and staff. I hope that this 
little guide to Deerfield will help you as you make the transition to your new school. If 
you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to call the office at (801) 610-8106. 

You are also welcome to e-mail me at tdalley@alpinedistrict.org. 

Again, welcome to Deerfield! Todd Dalley

Learning and Achievement for all StudentsImportant Information

Bell Schedule
Regular Days:  Track 1 - 8:00-2:15  Track 2 - 9:15-3:30

Mondays:  Track 1 - 8:00-1:25  Track 2 - 9:15-2:40

Minimal Days: Track 1 - 8:00-12:30  Track 2 - 9:15-1:45

Minimal Days will be: September 24, November 5, February 4, March 4

Kindergarten AM 9:15-12:05  PM 12:40-3:30

Kinder Mondays AM 9:15-11:40  PM 12:15-2:40

Lunch Times:  3rd - 11:05 2nd - 11:20 1st - 11:40

  4th - 11:55 5th - 12:15 6th - 12:30

Breakfast/Lunch
Breakfast and lunch are served at school every day. Breakfast is served daily from 
7:30-7:55 and 8:45-9:10. The student price for breakfast is $.85. The cost for lunch is 
$1.50. Students may purchase monthly lunch credits for $30.00. Milk will continue to 
be $.25. Lunch credits should be purchased in the morning before school begins. 
(Checks should be made to Alpine School Lunch.) Free or reduced prices are 
available to those who qualify. District forms are available upon registration and may 
also be obtained any time from the office. (Adults can purchase breakfast for $1.50 
and lunch for $2.50.)
Menus are on the Deerfield Website (http://deerfield.alpineschools.org/).

Parent Teacher Conferences
PT Conferences will be held on October 3rd & 4th and February 6th and 7th. 
Conferences are held in classrooms and are by appointment. You will receive 
instructions a few weeks prior to the conferences. If you have any concerns before 
that time, please call or e-mail your student’s teacher.

Recess/Bad Weather Days
When the temperature reaches 20 degrees (taking into account the wind chill) or if it is 
steadily raining, we will call for inside recess. A blue flag will be posted outside the 
gym hallway doors letting students know if it is an inside morning when they arrive. 
All students will go into the gym until the bell rings and teachers come to pick them 
up

Welcome from PTA President
The purpose of PTA is to promote the welfare of children and youth in the home, 
school, community and place of worship.  The PTA desires to help every child 
realize his full potential and to do so, supports and speaks on behalf of the 
children, encourages positive involvement in all facets of a child's life and assists 
in developing skills to raise and protect children.  The Deerfield's PTA is certainly 
a GREAT way to be involved with your child and teachers.  The PTA runs 
fantastic programs such as Take Home Reading, Red Ribbon Week,the School 
Play, Parties, Fundraisers and more!  Everyone can sign up as a member and by 
so doing, does not obligate you to any time or commitment!  However, we 
encourage you to get involved and be a part of the PTA Board as it takes many 
hands to make it happen!  Information to be a board member is available at the 
school.  Your life and your children's life will benefit from doing so!  Keep the 
Vision...it's for our Children!  Join the PTA! 
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